
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 23 September 2004 

21. MORRISON AVENUE - PROPOSED TRAFFIC CALMING 
 
 The Board considered a report seeking approval for consultation to commence on the proposed traffic 

safety works in Morrison Avenue. 
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1.  That the concept plan be approved for consultation. 
 
 2.  That the Police be asked to patrol Morrison Avenue on Thursdays and Fridays to enforce the 

speed limit and a report be submitted to the Board. 
 
 3.  That the Transport and City Streets Unit monitor traffic movements in Morrison Avenue before 

and after the implementation of the project and a report be submitted to the Board. 
 
 


